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We urge you to register as a member of the parish, 

ties. We will be happy to provide you with church 
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the following form. 

New Registration Moving out of Parish 
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PARISH MEMBERSHIP: 
 

so that we can keep you informed of church activi- 
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weekdays between 9:00 to 2:00 or by completing 
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Phone                               Zip                        
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Friar Timothy Dore, OFM Cov.
Pastor

Rogelio D’Almeida
Pastoral Associate
Barbara Nobles

Administrative Assistant

Parish Office
2111 Ashland Avenue........410-675-7304
FAX ..................................410-675-5746

E-mail: SWenceslaus@archbalt.org
Web site: http://www.stwen.org

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/swenceslaus/
Lyceum

2100 E. Madison St. .......410-675-3320

St.Wenceslaus is "twinned" with St. Ann Church, 
at Greenmount Ave. and E. 22nd St. 
410-235-8169 
Masses at St. Ann: Sunday – 9:45 a.m. 

Thursday - 7:00 p.m. 

SUNDAY 8:00 and 11:45 am
WEEKDAYS Tues., Wed. & Fri.: 8:00 am St. Wencesuals Church; Thurs. 8:00 am Gift of Hope Chapel 
HOLYDAYS As announced in the bulletin

MASSES

SUNDAY SCHOOL:
Sunday School classes for children and youth meet every 
Sunday in the Church rectory from 9:30 to 11:30 A.M. To 
register call the church office or Ms. Edith Pumphrey, 
Director, at 410-488-7069.

CONFESSIONS:
 Please contact the parish office to schedule an 

appointment for confessions

DEVOTIONS:
 Infant of Prague Novena - Tuesdays at 8:30 a.m.
 Our Lady of Perpetual Help Novena - Wednesdays 

at 8:30 a.m. 
 First Friday Holy Hour for Vocations - 8:30 a.m.

BAPTISMS:
Adult candidates and parents of infants are invited to 
contact the pastor so that we can begin preparations 
for baptism.

MARRIAGE:
We extend a warm welcome to couples desiring to be 
married in the church. Please contactus early (six 
months or more) so that we can work with you to pre-
pare for your wedding.

PAST ORAL CARE OF THE SICK:
Please notify the pastor when a member is unable to 
come to church. We will be happy to provide pastoral 
care at home or in the hospital.



SAINT WENCESLAUS CHURCH 
Fifth Sunday of Lent 

April 2, 2017 
 

From the Pastor . . . 
 
My Sisters and Brothers: 
 
We might all remember a difficult class or two we had to endure when we were students.  Mathematics classes 
were always so for me!  When going through school, a self-perceived “Achilles heel” always besieged me when I 
took any of those many and dreaded math classes!  For me, this was my reality with the multiplication tables in 
elementary school, and then at every other step of the way until I “endured” my last obligatory college math class!  
On more than one occasion during my academic career, I nearly lost hope I’d be able to get through this or that 
required class, but somehow I always managed to survive!  Those classes are all behind me now, and can I honestly 
look back and admit they weren’t as difficult as I feared or proclaimed them to be.  All along the way, I now know 
my parents, my classmates, and my teachers, empowered me to make it through the various levels of mathematics.  
Because they truly encouraged me to overcome my fears, and my self-perceived mathematical weaknesses, those 
classes really weren’t as bad as I had always imagined them to be. 
 To use my math classes as an analogy, isn’t it true our lives sometimes present us with what might seem to 
be overwhelming challenges and/or obstacles?  At first in such cases, might we be tempted to surrender our 
abilities to deal with what’s presented to us?  And sometimes, wouldn’t it seem easier just to run away from such 
challenges?  At times, I think we recognize our lives of faith can likewise be stymied and threatened.  Isn’t it true 
we can place obstacles in the way of our relationships with God?  Can’t we easily allow the distractions of our lives 
blind us from the robust relationships we are invited to have with our Lord?  At times, and unfortunately, I think 
it might be possible for us to conclude there are greater powers in our lives than those of the Lord Jesus Christ!  
This was the case with Martha in today's gospel– she couldn’t completely trust Jesus was totally in control.  
 Martha had some doubt about Jesus’ power to raise Lazarus from the dead, and she seemed to convince 
herself Jesus couldn’t bring him back.  Although he assured her he would live again, she said: “Lord, by now there 
will be a stench; he has been dead for four days” (see John 11:1-45).  And yet, Jesus approached the tomb and called 
Lazarus out of its darkness and into the light of life!  Metaphorically, isn’t it also true Jesus calls us out of similar 
bondage to darkness (i.e., from sin and whatever negativity might otherwise have control over us)? 
  The rising of Lazarus from the dead tells us we too will rise with Jesus on the last day–but even more, it’s a 
sign Jesus will lift us out of death to sin in the here and now.  And although there will be skeptics about the power 
of Jesus, as people of faith we know we are capable of conversion and change.  Each us are able to walk out of the 
darkness of the tomb and into the light of a right relationship with Jesus!  All we need is the confidence to 
overcome fear and to believe in the Lord who promises to liberate us!  And it’s likely the challenges presented to us 
as faith-filled people aren’t even as difficult as we first imagine they might be!  
 My friends, let’s not be overcome by negative self-defeating, and self-perceived “Achilles heels” in our 
spiritual lives.  As with the challenges of our everyday lives (such as with math classes, etc., and whatever other 
challenges might come our way), let’s never lost hope!  With this in mind, let’s remember our God will protect his 
people, something assured to us through the prophet Ezekiel as he proclaimed: “I have promised it, and I will do it” 
(see Ezekiel 37:12-14).  And so, just as God promise to restore Israel to life, and just as Jesus raised Lazarus from 
the dead, so too does God promise to remove from us the fears and sins that might bind us.  Our God promises if 
we believe, then we will see his glory!  All we need to do is to believe in his might power.  As followers of the Lord 
Jesus, let’s be sure we can overcome even the bondage of our darkest fears.  Let’s then always be confident and 
unafraid! 
 
Praise God!  Friar Timothy      

 
PRAYER REQUESTS 

Continue to keep in prayer our sick, homebound and 
recovering members, especially Arnold Anderson, Adrien 
Burnett (Shrene Burnett grandson), Ike Clayton, 
Beatrice Hradsky, Irene Gist, Sheila Lambert, Kimberly 

Lambert, Rosetta Lane, Albert J. Novak, II, Walter 
Novak, Mary Schwartz, Charles Supik, Evelyn Turner, 
Lillian Tyler. Remember also Fr. Timothy and his family, 
relatives, friends, our city, those who serve our country in 
the military and all the needs recorded in our parish prayer 
intention book. 
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Fifth Sunday of Lent 

April 2, 2017 
 

FIRST FRIDAY 
April 7th is the First Friday of the month.  Our Holy Hour 
begins with Mass at 8:00 a.m. and continues with Vocations 
for World Peace.  
 

PARISH COUNCIL  
The monthly meeting of the Parish Council will be held on 
Tuesday, April 11, at 7:00 pm in the rectory. All members 
are encouraged to attend. The meetings are opened to all 
parishioners. 

 
PALM SUNDAY 

Next Sunday, April 9 is Palm Sunday. We will have 
prayer and blessings of the Palms in the vestibule of the 
church before mass.   

 
LENTEN PENANCE SERVICE 

A communal celebration of the sacrament of penance will 
be held at St. Francis Xavier Church, Monday, April 3, 
7:00 pm. Fr. Xavier Edet, S.S.J will preside and preach at 
the service. Several other priests, including Friar Timothy 
Dore, O.F.M. Conv. will be available for confessions 
during the evening. The sacrament of penance is an 
important part of our Lenten call to conversion and our 
preparation for Easter.  
 

SPRING INVESTMENT CLUB WINNERS  
Week 3 Winners 

                                                                                         
$100 – Ruth Skarda #1629                 Seller: Self  
$50 –   Patricia Hailer #1591              Seller: Church  
$25 –   Rosalie Hand #0265                             Seller: Self 
 

READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY 
Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 

1st Reading                                 Isaiah 50:4–7        
2ndReading                        Philippians 2:6–11    
Gospel                                             Matthew 26:14–27:66   

 
MASS INTENTIONS 

Sun  Apr 2  8:00 am           Frank & Anna Herold                              
              11:45                        For the Parishioners 
Tues     Apr 4  8:00                 Bernard & Mary Kalista   
Wed    Apr 5    8:00           Wenceslaus & Mary Shimanek 
Thurs   Apr 6    8:00         (Gift of Hope) 
 Fri     Apr 7    8:00         Shelia Raynor-Frazier              

 
MEN’S CLUB BRUNCH AND RAFFLE… 

Men’s Club will hold a raffle drawing on April 23, 2017. 
Prizes include a 40” Flat Panel HDTV, Professional Family 
Photo Session; variety of cash and other prizes Raffle 
tickets are a donation of $1 each or seven for $5, available 
from the Men’s Club members and the church office. 
 

SUNDAY ATTENDANCE & COLLECTIONS 
  Masses      Attendance        Collection 
 
3/26/2017  8:00 a.m. 63  
                11:45  45 
    108 
     
Total                               $2,657.69 
Last Year’s Total 3/27/2016 (Easter)         $3,486.25 

 
EMMITSBURG PILGRIMAGE 

Our pilgrimage to the Seton and Lourdes Grotto Shrines 
draws near. If you plan to join us Saturday, April 22nd, the 
cost is $50. $10 is the Non-Refundable Deposit, due now 
and the final payment of $40 due NLT April 16th.  The 
signup sheets are on the table in back of the church. 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO CIRCLE YOUR MENU 
CHOICES. For more information Alicia Champlin, 
Cynthia Johnson or Antoinette Shannon (see flyer for phone 
numbers). 
 

LUCIELLE FITZGERALD FOOD PANTRY 
During the month of April the food pantry will be accepting 
donations of non-perishable, NOT OUTDATED, food 
items.  These donations help ensure the pantry is always 
well stocked.  Please leave your donation in the baskets 
under the table in the vestibule of the church. If you prefer 
giving a monetary donation, put it in an envelope and 
place it in the basket on the railing in front of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary altar. For more information contact 
Alicia Champlin at 443-722-6652. 

 
THANK YOU 

The Combined Ministries of St. Francis Xavier Church wish 
to thank all who came to our Retreat on March 11, 2017. 
We were blessed that so many of you were able to attend. 
This is an Annual Retreat for us and we hope that you will 
plan to return next year. God is great – All the time, and All 
the time – GOD IS CALLING! Thank you for your support.  
Celestine, Suzanne, and Janet 
 
OUTSIDE THE PARISH . . . 
Soup and Scripture at St. Ann. Each Wednesday, from 
March 8 to April 5, St. Ann’s Church will host a meal of 
soup and bread at 6:15 pm, followed by a presentation and 
discussion on the themes of “Refresh and Renew Your Life: 
Daily Reflections Practices and Prayers”. This week’s 
special guest speaker will be Sr. Gwynette Proctor, 
SNDdeN, Director of the Archdiocese Office of Black 
Catholic Ministries. 
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WHAT CAN STRAY CATS 
TEACH US ABOUT LIFE?... 

You may be surprised!
Fr. Joe Breighner’s book –

 “For the Love
of Stray Cats”

an easy “purrfectly” insightful read.

Send $10.00 plus $2.00 for
postage & handling to
FATA • P.O. Box 4889
Baltimore, MD 21211

(checks only payable to FATA)

OUR

If interested in 
this space 

please call us at
410-578-3600

HIT HOME(S)!

To donate call 
(410) 662-0500 

ext. 201

 St. Vincent de Paul of Baltimore
 2305 N Charles Street
410-662-0500 ext. 201  Suite 300
www.vincentbaltimore.org Baltimore, MD 21218

“Seeking Serenity”
- a booklet for those 

suffering health problems. 

Quick-reading, inspiring, cheering.....

A meaningful gift for those you care about.

Send $10.00 to FATA: P.O. Box 4889 • Baltimore, MD 21211
(Checks only payable to FATA)

Fr. Joe Breighner
offers his book-  

“More Reflections 
Along A Country Road” 

...Over 200 "Minute Meditations for Everyday" on all kinds of topics.  
Short, insightful, meaningful, motivating, inspirational...some of 
Fr. Joe's best thoughts.

Send $10.00 plus $4.50 for postage & handling to FATA 
P.O. Box 4889 • Baltimore, MD 21211 (checks only payable to FATA)
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Volunteer
for. . .

*Programs for Children & Adults*
Call: (410) 235-6633 • www.Robertashouse.org

House
A Family Grief & Loss Center

In Baltimore, MD

Grow Your 
Business
Here!
This Space Available
If interested please call 
us at 410-578-3600


